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267-285-0553 / secretary@greenstreetfriendsmeeting.org Office hours: 9:30–12:30 Mon.–Fri. /website greenstreetfriendsmeeting.org
 First Day Meeting for Worship



10:30 am
 First Day School 





10:30–11:15 am 

 *Wednesday morning Meeting for Worship
   

8:30–9:00 am with GSFS
 First Sunday evening Meeting for Worship


6:30–7:00 pm at Stapeley Hall

July/August 2014  
During July, Green Street Monthly Meeting meets with Germantown Monthly Meeting, at 10:30

             am, at 47 W. Coulter St., just around the block. During August, everyone comes here.
                            There will be childcare, but no First Day School during July and August.
                                  *The school’s meeting for worship will resume in September.
From your Meeting Secretary​—As a member of Germantown MM, I would like to extend a warm welcome to all of you to join us at Germantown MM during July.  (And yes, it will be “warm” in   

                                                   July, but come anyway.)



              August Hospitality

Sunday, 3rd
       Rise of Meeting      Coffee Hour—Volunteers needed
Sunday, 10th
      Rise of Meeting
   Coffee Hour— Loretta Lucy Miller
Sunday, 17th
      Rise of Meeting
   Coffee Hour—Mina Baisch and Blythe Davenport

Sunday, 24th          9:15 am

     Friendly Bible Study



       Rise of Meeting
    Coffee hour— Doris Clinkscale
Sunday, 31st          Family Meeting 



       Rise of Meeting
   Coffee Hour— Volunteers needed





( 
The office will be closed Friday, July 11 through Monday, July 21. It will reopen on Tuesday, July 22. It will also be closed on August 29 and one or two other days during July and/or August.
      Minutes of Monthly Meeting for Business on Sunday, June 15, 2014
At Green Street Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends, held at 45 West School House Lane, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, on Sixth Month 15 2014:

We gathered at approximately 12:50 pm for worship.

2014.06.01
The Clerk read the 6th Query from Philadelphia Yearly Meeting Faith and Practice on Equality
How does our Meeting help to create and maintain a society whose institutions recognize and do away with the inequalities rooted in patterns of prejudice and economic convenience?
What am I doing to help overcome the contemporary effects of past and present oppression?

Friends received these queries and pondered them in our hearts.

2014.06.02
Given the large number of visitors to our Meeting for Business, the clerk asked those assembled to go around the room and introduce themselves.

2014.06.03
The agenda was reviewed and approved.


2014.06.04
Recorders Report
Elizabeth Cunningham reported that there were 129 members (19 minors) as of 12/31/13.  During 2013 there was one death (Shirley Bansen) one transfer out and one new application.  Friends received the report with gratitude.

2014.06.05
Nominating Committee
As is our practice, Robert Dockhorn presented the nomination of Anne Bayless for School Committee after holding it over for one month. If appointed, Anne will serve as clerk of the School Committee.  Anne brings a diverse package of gifts and experience that fits this position particularly well, including former membership on the School Committee and professional experience with the Fox School of Business.

Friends approved this nomination with joy and gratitude.

2014.06.06
Naming Committee
Paul Jablonski reported for the Naming Committee for the Nominating Committee.
The terms for fully two thirds of the membership of the current Nominating Committee have expired.  The Naming Committee brought forward names for some returning members, some new members, some to serve for 1 year, and some to serve for 2 or 3 years.

Nominations were:
Anne Bayless, Robert Dockhorn, and Jean Prestas to continue for another 1 year term until 2015.

New members, Robin Mohr and Doris Clinkscale for a 2 year term until 2016.

And new member, Kenyatta James for a 3 year term until 2017.  

Other members of the Naming Committee were Sharon Mullally and Susan Christian.
Friends agreed to hold these names over until our next business meeting in September for final approval.  The Clerk asked the Nominating Committee to let the Meeting know if urgent business arises and there is a need for us to approve these names in a specially called business meeting.

The Naming Committee found it rightly ordered that they wanted to check in with those individuals that they had nominated to see how they are doing and what support they might need to accomplish their work. Naming Committee recommends this practice to Nominating Committee if they feel it right to take up.

Friends expressed deep gratitude for the Naming Committee’s careful attention to this work.

2014.06.07
Follow up report from the Clerk on our relationship with EMIR
As a follow-up from the last Monthly Meeting, Susan Christian spoke with Victoria Greene.  Victoria explained to Susan that a grant proposal is being submitted to the City's Department of Behavioral Health.  She said that the only obligation for GSMM as a signer on as a "faith partner," is that we would be asked to name two delegates to the coalition being formed in NW Philly as a part of the grant activities. There are no financial or legal obligations associated with being a "faith partner".

Friends reminded themselves that approval of this new “faith partnership” relationship was approved last month. 

Victoria reported that she has asked Gabbreell James and Valerie Anderson to serve as delegates to the coalition and they have agreed.

Friends noted with deep love and pride the new “Quaker Speak” video that featured Victoria Green.  We are grateful for her work, for the message she has for the world, and for the recognition it has received among Friends.  Friends were also asked to hold Victoria in our hearts and prayers as she has taken on significant public ministry at the up-coming FGC Gathering.

2014.06.08
Working Group on Supporting Leadings
As a follow-up to last Monthly Meeting's report where feedback was given, Chris Mohr presented the working group's revised report and recommendations. The following reports was read:


The working group on supporting leadings (Chris Mohr, convener, Sharon Mullally, Hollister Knowlton, Kenyatta James, and Susan Christian), asks the meeting to season and, as way opens, to approve the following three proposals: 

1. That the meeting adopt a process to provide support, both financial and non-financial, to leadings and ministries; draft below.
2. That the meeting’s chart of accounts and budget provide a line for financial support of ministries. This could be done by renaming the “Other Programs” line item in this year’s budget or by creating a new fund for members with minutes of religious service.
3. That the meeting approve a contribution of $5,000 to the Germantown Life Enrichment Center, designated to support GLEC’s sustainability work as conducted by its director of development and sustainability, our member Susan Christian.

Chris Mohr presented a document outlining the process that we are being asked to approve.  

Friends asked whether the Meeting has enough human resources to follow this process if a large number of individuals seek support under it.  Friends acknowledged that a clear description of the process would be very helpful and at the same time that we would need to hold a flexible and experimental vision for how we might work to gather the resources needed to support those called into leadings and ministries. Friends reaffirmed that the minute is written specifically so as not to be limited to members and attenders in the Meeting. The Meeting expressed its excitement that we might have to grapple with the challenge to rightly order our support for f/Fiends with leadings should many individuals seek it.

Because of the time and significant additional business on our agenda, the clerk asked Friends if we were ready to move towards approval of the concept of establishing a process for supporting individuals with leadings and ministries.  Friends approved. 

The clerk then moved on to ask if we are ready to approve the specific process outlined in the detailed proposal presented by Chris Mohr and the working group.  

Questions remained and Friends were not ready to move forward with approval at this time.  Friends asked that a special called meeting be held between the end of the FGC Gathering and the start of Philadelphia Yearly Meeting sessions where these proposals can be considered further.

2014.06.09
Support for West Philadelphia Friends Meeting
Evan Draper, clerk of West Philadelphia Friends Meeting, reported on behalf of the group.  Evan shared a brief history of their group, which has recently minuted its intention to become a Preparative Meeting under the care of another Monthly Meeting.  Last month they held a discernment session where they reaffirmed their intention to become a Preparative Meeting and a desire to explore the possibility of being under the care of Green Street Friends.

Evan brought forward a request for mutual clearness between West Philadelphia and Green Street to discern whether we can find a common vision for what this Preparative Meeting relationship might look like.  Evan acknowledged that not all of the members of West Philadelphia Friends are of one mind on the vision for the process.  The members of West Philadelphia expressed that some part of their vision is of a more independent nature than the classic model of a Preparative Meeting as outlined in Faith and Practice.

When Evan was asked why they had chosen Green Street Friends Meeting, Evan held up their sense of the spirit in our worship, the mix of people in our Meeting, and our deep connection to the community where we were located. Friends were touched by the request and rejoiced in the truth of the state that West Philadelphia Friends have come to.  

Friends united in the proposal that we name a diverse group of representatives to a joint committee to discern the mutual process going forward. 

David La Fontaine, Paul Jablonski, and Anthony DiGiovanni agreed to serve on a naming committee to bring forward names from Green Street to serve on this joint clearness committee.  Members of the joint clearness committee may or may not be on-going members of any Preparative support committee, which might be established.  Friends agreed that members of the naming committee could be considered as members of the joint clearness committee. Friends who are interested in serving on this committee are encouraged to contact one of the members of the naming committee.


2014.06.10
Sharon Mullally brought an update on the plans for the development of the corner property at Greene St. and School House Lane. Plans include 18 parking spaces with inviting landscaping.  Plans call for a permeable surface to deal with storm water management issues.  The development will not start until the fall because the school is currently working on renovation of the basement of the Armat building in preparation for the school expansion for next year.
The property will be fenced and Sharon believes that there will be a gate.  Friends received the report with gratitude.

2014.06.12 These minutes were approved.
Friends adjourned in worship around 3:30 pm agreeing to meet again at a called meeting, time and date to be determined. 






Anthony DiGiovanni, Presiding Clerk






Walter Hjelt Sullivan, Recording Clerk

Members present: Doris Clinkscale, Elizabeth Cunningham, Anthony DiGiovanni, Robert Dockhorn, Victoria Greene, Susan Hight, Paul Jablonski, David La Fontaine, Chris Mohr, Sharon Mullally, JoAnn Seaver, Walter Hjelt Sullivan, William Van Stone, Margaret Walters

Attenders present: Kenyatta James, Geniver Montalvo

Guests: Paul Dexter, Evan Draper, Pamela Draper, Elizabeth Piersol Schmidt, all from West Philadelphia Friends Meeting

Gail Woodbury: Meeting Secretary

                                         About our F/friends

                         (News and announcements of concern to the Meeting)
All Friends and friendly folks are invited and heartily encouraged to come to Wesley Enhanced Living at Stapeley in Germantown on Sunday, July 1st and Sunday, August 3rd.The monthly Friendly First potluck evening meal, starting at 5 pm in the Recreation Room, will be followed by a half hour Meeting for Worship in the Parlor. As always, anyone and everyone in the Philadelphia Quarter are welcome and wanted. Tricia Walmsley of Chestnut Hill MM is Philadelphia Quarterly Meeting’s coordinator-in-general for the Friendly Firsts (walmsley127@verizon.net or 215-248-1514). Heads up Friends: Green Street Monthly Meeting is hosting the Friendly First Sunday potluck in September. Andy Jickling has once again agreed to coordinate it. 215-843-8883, andyjickling@gmail.com.
Saturday, July 12, Summer Festival at Historic Fair Hill Burial Ground

Join us Saturday, July 12, 3 pm – 7 pm for pony rides, Bar BQ, music, games and performances. For more info and updates check their website, historicfairhill.org. The Fair Hill Burial Ground used to be under the care of Green Street Monthly Meeting.
PYM Annual Sessions 2014, July 23-27, Muhlenberg College, Allentown, PA 

Worship is a door to love. Plan to join other Friends as Philadelphia Yearly Meeting joins together in worship and love, guided by Spirit to conduct our business, listen with one another, and enjoy the fellowship of our time together in Annual Sessions. To learn more visit www.pym.org/annual-sessions-2014, or contact Tricia Coscia, Sessions and Volunteer Coordinator, sessions@pym.org, 215 241-7238. Registration closes on June 30. Adults only may register on site after that date.

West Philadelphia Friends Meeting intends to become a preparative meeting under the care of Green Street Monthly Meeting. Please see minute #2014.06.09. They would love to have Green Street members join them informally for worship on Sundays at 1:30 pm at 1018 S 48th St (around rear of the building to the right) for further discernment and to begin to get to know each other. [close to 13 trolley, 64 bus, and 49th St stop on media/elwyn line]

For more information please go to westphillyquakers.org or contact Evan Draper Evan Draper, iremainskeptical@yahoo.com
Youth Program Volunteers Needed for PYM Annual Sessions. 

Inspire Quaker Youth by supporting a vibrant children's program. Work Grants are available. To learn more: www.pym.org/annual-sessions-2014/childrens-and-youth-programs/childrens-sessions or contact Ben Camp, childrenssessions@pym.org, 215-241-7228.

Another heads up: All Youth Parents Potluck & MSF Sleepover, September 13-14, 2014, Greene Street Friends Meeting. Join Middle School Friends and parents of youth of all ages for a potluck and viewing of the Chestnut Hill Skyspace. We will all have a potluck dinner together at Green Street Friends Meeting, after which parents will depart for Chestnut Hill Friends Meeting where they will have the opportunity to view the skyspace while Middle School Friends will stay overnight at Green Street Friends. For more information: www.pym.org/calendar/events/youth-parents-potluck-and-msf-sleepover-at-greene-st or Matt Sanderson, MSanderson@pym.org, 215-241-7171

Friends Journal Indexed

Jim Rose has been working with Friends Journal for three years on making their archive more widely available. To this end he has developed a new web site http://fjarchive.info. This is an index of over 8000 articles by over 4000 authors on 200 topics; articles written between 1955 and 2011.  Subscribers to Friends Journal have easy access to the text of those articles on the FJ site.

Announcing the new PYM Quaker Community Calendar

The PYM Quaker Community Calendar is a new service designed to help publicize programs and events under the care of PYM monthly and quarterly meetings.  It is available 24/7 online, worldwide on the PYM Website, www.pym.org This new calendar will help everyone learn of the many activities, ministries and programs that are under the care of our meetings and over time will help increase the visibility of Quaker events to the general public. Visit the calendar at www.pym.org/community-calendar.

We also encourage all PYM monthly and quarterly meetings to submit events that are under the care of the meeting, to be posted on the PYM Quaker Community Calendar.  Just fill in a simple form on our website at www.pym.org/community-calendar/submit-an-event.  

PYM Library

The PYM Library is open every Tuesday & Thursday afternoon from 12:30 to 5:00 pm; and on first Thursdays from 12:00 - 8:00 pm.  Every member of Philadelphia Yearly Meeting may be a member of the library - all you need to do is register!  You may register by calling the library at 215-241-7220 or filling out an online form.  Once you are registered, you may start borrowing books!  

The PYM Library Catalog is available on the web at www.pym.org/library/catalog and books may be delivered and returned by mail or by Interim Meeting courier from your meeting.  
Greene Street Friends School Welcomes New Head of Lower and Middle School

Ryan Kimmet is the new Head of Lower and Middle School. He will start on July 1st after 13 years at the New Canaan Country School in Connecticut. He holds a B.A. in English, a M.A. in the teaching of English, and an additional M.A. in school leadership. We hope that you will join us in welcoming Ryan to our community. Wilson Felton is moving on to be the Head of the Middle School at Penn Charter. For more information please go to GSFS website: greenestreetfriends.org/news/
                                      [[[[[[[[[[[[
                  The Seventh Query on Social Responsibility and Witness

How does our Meeting work:

- to overcome social, legal, economic, and political injustices, locally and in the wider world?

- for the funding of community services that does not rely on gaming income?

Does our Meeting serve the community through action on concerns for civic improvement? What actions are we taking to assure everyone equal access to education, healthcare, legal services, housing, and employment as well as equal opportunities in business and in the professions?

When a member has lifted up a concern, how does our Meeting respond?

Does our Meeting encourage those seeking clearness for their convictions of conscience to hold up such convictions with prayerful openness to the Light?

Am I mindful of how my lifestyle and my investments can contribute to the improvement of the human condition, or to the exploitation of others?
Am I open to seeking clearness on matters of conscience and to assisting others in doing so? How do I respond and support one who acts out of a clear leading when I am under the weight of another?
What am I doing to work for the betterment of my community to assure the maintenance of effective public services which do not rely on funding from gaming?
Do I fulfill my civic responsibilities when they do not conflict with divine leadings?
                                     The Eighth Query on Peace
How does our Meeting act to advance peace, to oppose violence, and to support the constructive use of authority in our community, our nation, and the world?

What are we doing as a Meeting:

— to free our nation from militarization, so evident in our society and in its economy?

— to understand the causes of war and violence and to work for the development of the attitudes and institutions of peace?

— to recognize and correct the causes of violence within our communities, and to work toward overcoming separations and restoring wholeness?

— to increase the understanding and use of nonviolent approaches for the resolution of conflicts?

Do I live in the power of that Life and Spirit that takes away the occasion of all wars?
How do I maintain Friends' testimony that military training and all participation in war and its preparation are inconsistent with the teaching and the spirit of Christ?
Do I work for the establishment of alternative ways of settling disputes? Am I aware that to build a world community requires that we all face our differences honestly, openly, and in trust?
Do I treat conflict as an opportunity for growth, and address it with careful attention? Do I seek to recognize and respect the Divine in those with whom I have a basic disagreement? Do I look for ways to reaffirm in action and attitude my love for the one with whom I am in conflict?
                                         [[[[[[[[[[[[ 
                                   News and Announcements
Workshops and/or Short Courses at Pendle Hill

For more information about any of these weekends, call Pendle Hill at (610) 566-4507 or (800) 742-3150, ext. 3, or visit www.pendlehill.org. Matching scholarships are available; please call. 
(Please go to their website, pendlehill.org, or call them for more information.) 

.
July 6-10
Writing Your Spiritual Autobiography (FULL, you can be added to the waiting list.)
July 13-17
John Woolman Speaks to Us Today
July 20-24
Brave New Journaling

July 27-31
The Sacred Art of Spiritual Discernment

Aug. 3-7
Women Weaving Work and Worship

Aug. 8-10
Mind in the Heart: Creativity as a Spiritual Practice

Aug. 10-14
Heart in the Hands: Letting Your Life Speak through Paper Arts

Aug. 10-14
Engaging the Hebrew Prophets: Poets of God's Justice
Aug.15-17
Playing in the Light: Godly Play®/Faith & Play™ Training for Quakers

Summer Camps

There is information on the bulletin board at the head of stairs on the Peace Camp at Gwynedd Friends Meeting, the music summer camp at Olney Friends School and a day camp at Awbury Arboretum. Please go online for information about Camp Dark Waters. 

Two-part, safe classroom and anti-bullying workshop . The first part is Aug. 8 and Aug. 9

This event brings together caring adults who work with children in K-8 grade setting to develop loving and respectful communities.  Participants of this two-day workshop gain skills for reducing violence and bullying while supporting students’ capacity for resilience. The training is free. 
Part I: Community Building to Reduce Conflict
Two-day workshop: Friday, August 8,  8:45 am – 4 pm and Saturday August 9, 8:45 am – 4 pm
Part II: No Bullying Here,  Saturday, October 18,  9 am to 3 pm.

Location:  Arch Street Meeting House, 320 Arch Street,  Philadelphia PA 19106

For more information first go to pym.org. You must go to the actual website. Then find the PYM calendar for August under “events.” If after that, you need still more information, contact: Joyce David 215-241-7230 jdavid@pym.org

Sunday Aug. 17th, 5 pm,  through  Saturday, Aug. 23rd, 12 noon.
Location: Camp Onas Cost: $320 – financial aid is available!
Join high-school-aged Quaker-affiliated Young Friends at Camp Onas for our big bash beginning of the year gathering. We’ll get to enjoy the regular aspects of a gathering, like worship sharing, workshops and work crews along with the special Camp Onas treats, like flying through the air on the rope swing, the hike to the Sheep’s hole, and opportunities for boisterousness in the swimming pool. Camp Onas 609 Geigle Hill Rd., Ottsville, PA 18942 We carpool.  Keep an eye out for the carpool email after registering. Visit www.pym.org/calendar/events/young-friends-camp-onas-gathering or contact Hannah Mayer, hmayer@pym.org, 215-241-7222.

Looking ahead:

FCNL's Annual Meeting and Quaker Public Policy Institute, November 20-23. 
At the Annual Meeting, FCNL will decide on their community's lobbying priorities for the next two years. The meeting is also a time to share about their expanding work with young adults and new efforts to support advocacy around the country.
Employment opportunities

Associate Secretary for Program & Religious Life, Philadelphia Yearly Meeting

PYM is looking for an Associate Secretary for Program & Religious Life to lead and supervise a team of program and administrative staff whose work will help strengthen the religious life and witness of Philadelphia Yearly Meeting by supporting, articulating and championing Quaker faith, practice and witness. Contact Anthony Giunta, Human Resources Coordinator, at agiunta@pym.org or 215-241-7223.

Office Manager, Friends Center 

Provide administrative support to the Executive Director and general office administration.  

www.friendscentercorp.org/wp-content/uploads/2014/05/Office-Manager-2014-rev.pdf

Executive Director Search

The Board of Directors of Friends Center Corporation announces the retirement of Executive Director Patricia McBee, effective December 31, 2014.  Pat is known for her exceptional talent for making Friends Center a friendly hub of activity for the equity partners, tenants, visitors and vendors, alike.  

The search for a new Friends Center Executive Director is being planned and the position description will be posted on www.friendscentercorp.org by July 1, 2014. Applications will be accepted up to August 31, 2014, with interviews in the early fall and a new Director to start on December 1, 2014.  

Humor Corner: Seen in a friend’s home:

In the beginning was the Word.

And the word was “chocolate.”

And it was good.
A Recently Spotted Bumper Sticker:

Forget world peace--visualize using your turn signal!

From the editor: As a pedestrian in Philadelphia, that bumper sticker has my vote.
Quote Corner: "The presence of inner peace was the main Quaker test of right guidance. It had nothing to do with the results of an action. The outcome was in God's hands. Peace comes to him who lives up to the divine requirement, even though that requirement may not take him very far at first. Where there is no fear of failure and no sense of compromise, the soul is at peace. Man can be internally free and at peace, even though God may lay upon him the burden of the world's suffering. He may, as Fox often expressed in his epistles, 'keep his head above the waters ... in which there is a tempest," even though the rest of him be caught in the storm." 

Howard Brinton, Friends for 300 Years 

The submission deadline for the September newsletter is 9:30 am on Friday, August 15. 
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